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  JULY NEWSLETTER
 July 2023
Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to our July newsletter – it is unbelievable to think we have now made it to the end of the school year.
These newsletters are sent out on a monthly basis to keep you informed about what is happening in school.  If you ever want to contribute an ‘article’ or suggest information that should be on the newsletters, I would be delighted to hear about them.
Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new or amended since the previous newsletter.  
Friday 21st July – Last day of school; Break up for the summer


Friday 21st July – Friday 1st September – Summer holiday – Premier Sports Camps running much of the holiday (Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September are INSET days)


Wednesday 6th September – Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 children return to school, Home Visits for new foundation stage children begin
Tuesday 12th September – Samba drumming workshops for Year 4 children
Wednesday 13th September – Half of new foundation stage children start school
Thursday 14th September – All foundation stage children in school, Year 2 trip to Whipsnade
Tuesday 19th September – 2:30pm – Phonics workshop for Y1 and Y2 parents, – Samba drumming workshops for Year 4 children
Wednesday 20th September - 3pm – New parents volunteering sessions
Thursday 21st September – New Intake Meeting for Foundation Stage (2024), 9:30am, PTA meeting at 7:30pm
Monday 25th September – FS reading and writing workshop for Foundation Stage Parents with coffee ‘morning’ 9:15 – 10:30am
Tuesday 26th September – New Intake 2024 meeting, 9:30am, – Samba drumming workshops for Year 4 children
Monday 2nd October – Harvest Assembly TBC
Tuesday 3rd October  - year 2 visit to the Baptist Church TBC
Monday 9th October – Parents’ Evening 3:45pm to 7pm, 
Tuesday 10th October – Parents’ Evening 3:45pm to 6:30pm, – Samba drumming workshops for Year 4 children
Wednesday 11th October – New Intake Meeting (FS 2024) at 9:30am
Monday 16th October – Finance and Resources Governors’ Meeting, 6:30pm
Tuesday 17th October - – Samba drumming workshops for Year 4 children
Thursday 19th October – PTA Halloween Discos (more details to follow)
Friday 20th October – Break up for half term

More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course


End of Year Reports:
Thank you for all the wonderful comments we have begun to receive back in school on your feedback form. They have been a delight to read and have made all the hard work most definitely worth it. Thank you for all your enormous contributions to your child’s learning again this year: regular reading, Learning Logs, Doodle Maths, Sight Words, Spellings, TTRS etc.  We really appreciate it!

Parent Pay:
To parents in all year groups: can we please request that all parents clear any outstanding Parent Pay balance by the end of this term please?  Thank you.  Please see Mrs Appleby in the school office if you have any queries.

Cost of living crisis support:
As a very key part of our local community, Waitrose have given school a small pot of money to support any families struggling due to the cost of living crisis.  If you are struggling to pay for shoes, uniform, food, equipment or a school trip, it may be possible to support you and arrange a one-off payment.  If you believe that we could help you, please contact (in the strictest of confidence) the school office on office@russell-lower.co.uk or 01525 755664.  We are very grateful to Waitrose for offering this support to our local schools.

Russell Leavers: 
As the academic year comes to an end it is always sad to say goodbye to the Year 4s as they move on to Alameda, Woodland or indeed to other schools. Year 4 have been a super year group, full of wonderful, caring children.  As I said in the Leavers’ Assemblies, I am really going to miss them.  The children have been fantastic Russell Rights role models all year, and I wish them all the very best in the future.  Come back and see us – we would love to know how you get on! I would also like to take this opportunity to say goodbye to some of our Year 4 parents, some of whom have their youngest child leaving Russell, and we realise we will be losing you too!  Thank you for the huge contribution you have made:  so many PTA events and fundraising, classroom support, helping on trips etc.  Simply, thank you: we are really going to miss your incredible support! You can see photos from all the year 4 leavers events on the website https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/website/gallery/419 



PTA:
I would just like to take this opportunity to say an enormous thank you to Lindsay, Jo, Lynsey and the entire PTA for being absolutely brilliant this year.  Anyone who attended the incredible GlamourRuss ball will know exactly what I mean!  It is not easy finding the time to support school - they have all been simply amazing.  Thank you ALL so much for all you do!

Parent Helpers:
Thank you to all our regular parent helpers this year.  We really are so very grateful and know that you have had such a great impact too.  Thank you!  Please do help again next year; we would love to see you!  If you haven’t volunteered in school before, but would like to, we would love to see you at our next volunteer information session coming up in September (Wednesday 20th September - 3pm – New parents volunteering sessions)
 – please contact the school office to let them know you would like to reserve a place.  Thank you in advance.  

Walking to and from school:
Year 4 have (mostly!) done a brilliant job getting themselves to and from school safely this half term: a really important skill to learn before heading off to middle school.  Please can you remind all the children about taking care when walking to and from school in September, and indeed when they are around and about in Ampthill over the summer holidays.  Thank you.
Medication:
All medication and inhalers will be sent home on the last day of term.  Please return any necessary medication to the office in September and complete a new consent form.  Thank you.

Free training and courses – for parents too:
FREE Short, Online Qualifications suitable For Parents And Carers- Bedfordshire Employment and Skills Academy  Are you interested in any of the below topics and want to learn more?
· Autism
· Challenging behaviour
· Early brain development in babies and children
· Mental Health First Aid
· Safeguarding and Prevent
You can complete a short, online Level 2 qualification in any of these subjects in just 3 months – for free*!  You don’t need to be working in a relevant job role as these are knowledge-only qualifications, suitable for anyone with an interest.  You’ll complete assessment questions based on the knowledge you’ll gain from the online course units. There’s no face-to-face assessment required, however your assessor is on hand for support. Your assignments will be assessed remotely, and feedback provided.  *Each qualification is worth £811, currently offered for FREE to anyone 19+, living in Central Bedfordshire.  Find out more about each qualification by clicking on the relevant topic above, or get in touch with Bedfordshire Employment and Skills Academy if you have any questions or would like to enroll.

Ampthill Gala and parade:
This year, we were by far the largest group taking part in the parade.  Thank you to so many of you, your families and the children for supporting us.  We really enjoyed the atmosphere and the community spirit (as well as all those costumes!)  It was a bonus to win 2nd place.  Thank you for all your support again. Photos can be found on the website https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/website/july_2023/658263 

Russell Raiders:
Thank you to all the parents involved in Russell Raiders over the last year.  It is so lovely to hear about all their successes throughout the year, and this year has been a really successful one, culminating in a great tournament win recently.  Thank you to you all – the children learn so much about being a great sport and practise their Russell Rights and values in a new setting.  We are always so proud to hear about their exploits, incredible footballing achievements and role-model-worthy attitudes.  Thank you again for all your hard work.  You perform an incredibly powerful, positive and influential role.

Music Lessons:
There are spaces to learn the violin in school from September, if you would like information about these or any other music lessons please contact Inspiring Music: https://www.inspiringmusic.co.uk/lessons-schools/overview , or speak to the office for more details.  Thank you.

Free School Meals:
As you are aware, under the government ‘Universal Infant Free School Meals’ programme, all children up to the end of Year 2 are entitled to free school meals should they choose to take them.  Once children are in Year 3 this stops and meals are only available as free school meals to children in receipt of the Pupil Premium.  If you think you may be entitled to Pupil Premium and free school meals for your child, please do come and speak to one of us in the school office and we can advise you.  Alternatively, please call CBC on 0300 300 8306 to check your child’s eligibility.  There are many benefits to claiming Pupil Premium.  If you think you may be eligible, please do come and let us know and we will give you more information about how to go about claiming it. Regrettably, we cannot do this for you and the request must come from you.  Do come and see us.  

Governor News:
It is with much sadness that we will be saying goodbye to a great governor this year, Chris Day.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank him for all his hard work on the Board:
Thankfully, the Russell community has once again stepped forward to support and challenge the school’s work.  We look forward to the new team of Governors working together in September and welcome our new members to the Board: Amy Beeken and Sally Whiteside.  They are already having an excellent impact!

Swift Assembly with the Greensand Trust:
Recently, the Greensand Trust organisation (on behalf of the Bedfordshire Swift Group)came in and gave a ‘Swift’ talk to the children.  We learnt all about these incredible birds.  As they left, they mentioned that the children were so attentive and knowledgeable they wondered if between us we knew of some children who could be eligible for nomination as Greensand Champions. See the following link for more information.  There are also some fabulous leaflets in the office foyer carousel if you would like to take one.
https://www.greensandtrust.org/greensand-champions

Russell Lower School Values:
Each half term, we teach the children about a different value.  We then have a weekly ‘values’ assembly where we celebrate the demonstration of this value.  The values this term are:
Summer 1 : Trust
Summer 2 : Tolerance

Reminder – Please keep reading and Doodling over the summer - Summer Reading Challenge 2023/Doodle Maths Summer Challenge (see previous email):
The annual Summer Reading Challenge, organised by The Reading Agency and delivered by public libraries, has a sports and games theme this year: Ready, Get Set, Read. 
Ampthill and Flitwick libraries are keen to support schools and families, in encouraging children to keep reading throughout the summer.

The Summer Reading Challenge runs Friday 21st July to Saturday 9th September 2023 and aims to keep children’s minds and bodies active over the summer break. Children are encouraged to read whatever they like for the challenge, recognising the importance of reading for pleasure in increasing empathy and improving well-being, as well as in children’s educational success.

The Challenge:
Children must be members of the library service
Join the library using the link in the flyer in the June Newsletter, or go to your local library
The challenge invites children to read any six library books or more during the summer holidays
Children can borrow books or read e-books, magazines and audiobooks available from the Virtual Library
Families can sign up for the challenge at any library, at any stage in the summer from Friday 21st July
Children are awarded a certificate and a medal for reading 6 books (they love the medal!)
Children completing the challenge (6 books) will be entered into a lucky dip at their library for the chance to win a £50 Lego voucher

See the flyer (June) for more details and please keep reading over the summer – it will make all the difference when we return to school in September.  Thank you.
 
PE and festivals news:
This year has been another fantastic year for physical activity and sport at Russell. Please visit the school website to read the review of our sports premium spend to see where the money has gone and the impact it has had https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/website/sports_premium/520526 Thank you for your amazing support in this area through completing various questionnaires and providing your valuable feedback, we have received some lovely comment this year which we are very grateful for. If you have any ideas or suggestions on future use of the sports premium (years 1 to 4) please contact the school office who will pass your ideas on to Mrs Bunney.

Family First Magazine:
Please see the following online magazine for family-friendly ideas this summer
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Helping millions of families stay
bored-free this summer
It’s 100% FREE for all parents- Enjoy!
CLICK HERE
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And finally:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you very much for taking the time to read this newsletter, all your support this year and all the wonderful summer gifts, messages and even pizza(!) myself and the staff have been so generously and thoughtfully given over the last week.  It has been another incredibly busy year, but incredibly successful too.  I would like to thank everyone for their incredible support again throughout the year: from our brilliant OFSTED to the GlamourRuss Ball, and everything in between.  The whole Russell community (children, staff and parents) has yet again, been truly phenomenal, and created such a great partnership for the children. I am already planning, and looking forward to, another great year next year in 2023/24 (maybe with a bit of a rest first!). 

I hope you and your family have a wonderfully restful and safe summer holiday and I look forward to seeing (nearly) everyone again in September.  Happy holidays to you all!

Many thanks and kind regards,
Nicki Walker
Headteacher
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